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State of South Carolina
Office of the Gobernor

NikkKI R. HALEY 1205 PENDLETON STREET
GOVERNOR COLUMBIA 29201

January 20, 2015

Ms. Patricia Smiley

Post Office Box 115

Seabrook, South Carolina 29940
Dear Ms. Smiley,

Thank you for your correspondence to Governor Haley. She always loves to hear from
constituents and certainly appreciates your sharing your concerns and ideas with her.

I will be sure to pass them along to the appropriate staff in the Governor's Office.

I would also be happy to directly discuss the issues you addressed in your message to Governor
Haley. You can reach me at hp@gov.sc.gov or 803.734.2100.

Thank you so much for contacting the Governor’s Office.
Sincerely,

O~

Hal Peters
Policy Analyst



